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SCHEDULE: JANUARY 2023
FRIDAY, JANUARY 6
6:00 PM	 Shabbat Worship Service with Professional Band

SATURDAY, JANUARY 7
9:00 AM	 Torah Study (Virtual Only)
10:30 AM	 Shabbat Worship Service

FRIDAY, JANUARY 13
8:00 PM*	 MLK Shabbat Worship Service

SATURDAY, JANUARY 14
9:00 AM	 Torah Study (Multi-Access)
9:30 AM	 Mini Shabbat
10:30 AM	 Bat Mitzvah of Laney T. Serwitz

FRIDAY, JANUARY 20
6:00 PM	 Shabbat Worship Service with Shir Chadash

SATURDAY, JANUARY 21
9:00 AM	 Torah Study (Multi-Access)
10:30 AM	 Bar Mitzvah of Ezra S. Malino

FRIDAY, JANUARY 27
6 :00 PM	 Shabbat HaNefesh Worship Services

SATURDAY, JANUARY 28
9:00 AM	 Torah Study (Multi-Access)
10:30 AM	 Bar Mitzvah of William R. Krakow

* Note Time 

TORAH&HAFTARAH:
JANUARY 7: Vayechi
Genesis 47:28–50:26; I Kings 2:1-12

JANUARY 14: Shemot
Exodus 1:1−6:1, Isaiah 27:6-28:13; 29:22-23

JANUARY 21: Va-eira
Exodus 6:2−9:35; Ezekiel 28:25-29:21

JANUARY 28: Bo
Exodus 10:1−13:16; Jeremiah 46:13-28

1589 Peachtree Street NE, Atlanta, GA 30309
404.873.1731 | Fax: 404.873.5529
the-temple.org | office@the-temple.org

Follow us!
 thetempleatlanta   @the_templeatl

Clergy
Rabbi Peter S. Berg,  
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Officers of the Board
Louis Lettes, President

Jeff Belkin, Executive Vice President
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Francie Schwarz, Secretary
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 One of the greatest joys of the rabbinate is working with our teens. Whether teaching 
them in the classroom, chaperoning youth programs, or traveling with them on 
their grade-level trips, our goal in partnership with our chaperones, Gesher leaders 

and teachers is to create a safe space for teens to explore their Judaism and strengthen 
their Jewish pride. Additionally, we focus our energy on supporting them as they navigate 
difficult teen pressures and issues. 

As a teacher of teens, I am rarely surprised when there is a difference of opinion on 
any given topic. In fact, we constantly remind our teens that debate and questioning is 
encouraged in Judaism. In the Torah portion Vayishlach, we learn that after Jacob wrestled 
with a “man” at Peniel through the night, he was given the new name of Yisrael, meaning 
“struggle with God.” Like Jacob, we, too, learn through struggle and debate. However, 
one Sunday in November when our confirmation class began their study of confronting 
antisemitism and anti-Israel speech, I was a bit taken aback by several teens debating that 
antisemitic humor by non-Jewish comedians is acceptable. 

After almost a decade of rising antisemitism and antisemitic incidents in America, 
it seems as if it is becoming more normalized in America. While blatant attacks, 
incidents and antisemitic speech are criticized and denounced by government and 
media, less obvious and often hidden antisemitism (like the humor debated by the 
confirmation students) and anti-Israel rhetoric goes unquestioned or unnoticed. 
During a Yom Kippur teen service discussion, when we first asked the general question 
of the 175 teens present if they had ever experienced antisemitism, only small portion 
raised their hands. But when we began listing off specific questions, such as, “Has a 
classmate ever referred to you as a Jew in a derogatory way?,” “Have you ever overheard 
a non-Jewish classmate making fun of Jews or telling Jewish jokes?,” or “Have you ever 
been told that Israel shouldn’t have a right to exist?,” almost every hand in the social hall 
went up. Sadly, our children and teens are confronted by anti-Jewish and anti-Israel acts 
and words almost daily.

In this climate of rising antisemitism and anti-Israel sentiments, we as 
parents and teachers must talk to our children and teens about it and teach 
them how to process and respond appropriately. It is most important to begin 
the conversation no matter how inexperienced we may feel (silence on the 
subject may indicate to your child that bad behaviors are acceptable) and 
keep communication channels open, encouraging children and teens to ask 
questions when they are concerned or confused. It is certainly okay to express 
helpful feelings when talking, such as anger, sadness, and empathy. Your 
Temple rabbis, cantors and education team are also always available to help you 
and your children process incidents and concerns.

When incidents do show up in the news, we should begin by asking children 
(usually second grade and older) what they know about them and correct 

We Must Not Be Silent in 
the Face of Antisemitism

F RO M T H E S T U DY O F R A B B I S T E V E N R A U

Continued on page 8.

About Rabbi Rau:
Rabbi Steven H. Rau joined 
The Temple staff as Director 
of Lifelong Learning in 
2002. He oversees The 
Temple’s Breman Education 
Center (formerly Religious 
School), Project Connect 
(youth engagement 
department), Tamid: A 
Lifetime of Jewish Learning 
(adult education), and the 
Weinberg Early Learning 
Center. Rau has revitalized 
The Temple’s educational 
and youth engagement 
programs, leading the 
school in receiving its first 
accreditation from the 
Association for Reform Jewish 
Educators (ARJE) in 2009.

Connect with Rabbi Rau: 
 srau@the-temple.org
 404.873.1731

January 2023/5783 | 3



JANUARY 2023
PROGRAMMING
	 1	 No Sunday Program

	 8	 No Sunday Program

	 9-11	 Midweek Hebrew Resumes 

	13-16	 8th & 9th Grade Trip to New Orleans

	 15	 No Sunday Program

	16-18 	No Midweek Hebrew Program

	 22	 Sunday Program @ 9:30am

		  6th Grade B’nei Mitzvah Program  
@ 9:30am

	 29	 Sunday Program @ 9:30am

		  5th Grade Family Education  
@ 9:30am

		  Breman Education Committee 
Meeting @ 12:15pm

WELC PRESCHOOL 

Project Merry Mitzvah
Thank you to all the people who helped make the holiday season a little brighter for 
the residents of the Zaban Paradies Center. The 13th annual Project Merry Mitzvah 
was held on December 9th. This event would not be possible without our amazing 
adult and teen volunteers. We want to especially thank our event Senior co-chairs, 
Henry Banner and Chase Herbert and Junior co-chairs, Daniel Ratner and Sarah 
Zedd for their leadership. We are also grateful for all those who donated money or 
items for the shopping mall. We thank the following families for making this possible: 
Aferiat, Alexander, Azar/Haar, Banner, Bass, Ben-Arie, Berg, Bernstein-Wilner, Bilotto, 
Bookspun, Bowie, Braunstein, Caplan, Carter, Cohen, Cope, Crow, Davis, Edlein, 
Fishbein, Fishman, Flynn, Gillett, Gnatt, Goldberg, Golden, Goldman, Goldsmith, 
Goncher, Herbert, Herman, Hirsh, Hyken, Jones, Kaplan, Kessler, Kremer, Lavine, 
Leibowitz, Lettes, Levit, Levy, Lieb, Louie, Lourie, Luscher, Malino, McNaught-Walker, 
Nelson, Neuman, Ratner, Romanstein, Schmoll, Schoenbaum, Schwartz, Silver, 
Sommerfeld, Spear, Taylor, Wassersug, Weiss, Winarsky, Zedd, and Zufi.

Looking Forward
Our amazing early learning program strives to 
provide a warm, supportive, and inspiring learning 
environment for each child (3 months –Pre-K)!  
We are looking forward to continuing our school  
year with even more learning opportunities! 

2023-2024 WELC Enrollment
Enrollment for Temple members will be opening  
soon for the 2023-2024 school year followed. Visit  
www.the-temple.org/welc to learn more and visit 
www.the-temple.org/application.html to learn 
specifics about enrollment. We’d love to schedule a 
tour and show you what the WELC is all about!  
Give us a call 404-872-8668.

Camp Minimac 2023
Camp Minimac information will be coming out by 
March 1st! Visit www.the-temple.org/camps.html 
for more camp information. Feel free to email us at 
camp@the-temple.org for more information.
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A Guide for Engagement, Learning,  and Programming at The Temple

&

E L E V A T I N G

INSPIRE&TRANSFORM

NEW&RETURNING  
MEMBERS
Katharine & Gabe Altman

Rebecca Boyer

Davis Butner

Danielle Kaplan & Samuel Wesley

Sheryl & Larry Menacker

Sandra Reed & Len Lichtenfeld

Krista & David Shackelford 
Charlotte Shackelford

Rachel Shoap

Sara Tasini & Peter Slag

MAY THEIR MEMORY  
BE FOR A BLESSING
Our Heartfelt Sympathy to the Families of:

Earle Balis

Sharon and Max Cohen (brother & sister-in-law  
of Rachel Brown)

Sarah Goldberg (grandmother of Marc Goldberg)

Sheila Jernigan (mother of Victoria Rosetti)

Marice Katz

Howard Kaufman (father of Jonathan Kaufman)

Becky May (cousin of Ilene Engel)

Skippy Muskat (friend of Bud Korman)

Sidney Pike (father of Andrea Merlin)

Hillary Press (sister of Bradley Dick)

Sheldon Roth (friend of Susan Melanie Levy)

Darin Seldes (husband of Sheri Seldes)

 B’NEI MITZVAH

Connecting  
Through the Arts—
theatre dybbuk’s 
Residency 
Tuesday, January 31 
7:00pm • The Temple’s Sanctuary
No Charge and Open to All!  
Registration is required at  
www.the-temple.org/tamid-classes
The Temple will be joined by 
theatre dybbuk for a residency 
that will take place here in Atlanta 
from January 30 through February 
5, 2023. As part of this unique 
collaboration, theatre dybbuk will 
offer a variety of programs to our 
Temple community, including a 
workshop for youth learners, a 
Shabbat Service experience, and a 
performed reading of their recent 
theatrical work, breaking protocols, a 
piece which explores the notorious, 
fraudulent text “The Protocols of 
The Elders of Zion” as a jumping off 
point to investigate antisemitism 
and variety of related issues 
throughout history.

Theatre dybbuk creates lyrical 
theatrical performances and 
innovative educational encounters 
that use Jewish history as an entry 
point to investigate issues connected 
to identity, belonging, and power in 
our contemporary world.

This residency is supported in 
part by a Signature Grant from the 
Covenant Foundation.

TAMID—
THE TEMPLE’S  
ADULT EDUCATION

 Virtual  In-person 

 Multi-access
JANUARY 14:

Laney T. Serwitz
Daughter of Jennifer  

& David Serwitz

JANUARY 21:

Ezra S. Malino
Son of Jill &  

Daniel Malino

JANUARY 28:

William R. Krakow
Son of Beth &  
David Krakow

MAZAL TOV!
Have good news to share? Please email Dianne Ratowsky at dratowsky@the-temple.org.

Shaina Jordan Plotkin and Joshua Nathaniel Taft on their wedding

Daniel Alexander and Amanda Sara Kamor on their wedding

Amy Lynn Selig and Jeffrey Howard Stepakoff on their wedding

Hillary Erin Duncan and Matthew Michael Albert on their wedding

Sara Tasini and Peter Slag on their wedding

Jared and Tristyn Reisman on the birth of a daughter, Charlotte and to big brother, Max.

Gail Sharon Brena on the birth of her first granddaughter, Sylvie Ilana Brena
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Mini Shabbat: Tu B’Shvat
Saturday, January 14 • 9:30am: Service 
10:00am: Bagels, Coffee, and Play time
Join your favorite puppet friends, along with their clergy, to learn 
all about Tu B’Shvat, the holiday of the trees! Come with the name 
of your favorite tree! We will start together with our mini friends 
for a fun service, and then enjoy some treats and coffee and run 
off the energy on our playground. We’ll meet in The Temple’s 
Circular Drive—make sure to pay attention to the weather and dress 
accordingly, because we’ll be outside! Questions? Email Rabbi Lydia 
Medwin at lmedwin@the-temple.org.

MLK Day Tree Planting
Monday, January 16
The Temple partners on this tree planting project with Repair the 
World. Check your weekly emails for details!

Multifaith Initiative to  
End Mass Incarceration:  
Let My People Go Conference
January 11-13 • Theme: A New Day
The Temple co-founded this incredible network of faith leaders who 
speak with one voice about the need for changes in our criminal 
justice system. We hope you’ll join us to learn more and be a part of 
the change. Show up for our own MLK Shabbat transformed in mind 
and spirit.

Register now for the whole conference at www.multifaithemi.com. 
Join us for just one session on January 11, 2023 at Ebenezer 

Baptist Church for a phenomenal presentation by Rev. Dr. Otis Moss 
III. This free event will also be livestreamed. Keep your eyes on 
Temple emails for more information.

The Temple is hosting on Thursday, January 12 of the 
conference—sign up now to volunteer and help us host our 
guests from across the country! https://www.signupgenius.com/
go/10c0e4eabaa22a2fd0-2023

Questions? Call Rabbi Medwin at lmedwin@the-temple.org. 

MARTIN LUTHER KING, JR. SHABBAT

MULTI -ACCESS SERVICE !  In person & Virtual

Please RSVP by January 6: www.the-temple.org/mlk-shabbat
Reservation required for dinner. Space is limited. No table reservations necessary.

Dinner: 6:30-7:45pm
Temple members: $36 • Community members: $40 

Please consider a donation to host a member of Ebenezer.

Multi-Access Service: 8:00pm
with The Temple and Ebenezer  

Baptist Church Clergy and Choirs

FRIDAY, JANUARY 13, 2023
GUEST SPEAKER: Rev. Raphael Warnock, Senior Pastor, Historic Ebenezer Baptist Church

ACC Mission to Prague & Poland 
Information Meeting for  
Cantors and Congregants
Wednesday, January 18, 2023 • 12:30pm 
Trip Dates: October 14-25, 2023
Visit http://tiny.cc/ACCEurope2023 or scan  
the QR code or vto register for the Zoom.

| The Temple6



Age & Stage: Sages— 
Landmark Midtown Art Cinema 
Tuesday, January 24 • 3:00pm
Join us for a film and dinner! We’ll meet at The Temple and load 
the bus to the Promenade Center for a 4 pm showtime. The film 
will be selected by Carol Wien, MSEd., former film instructor 
at Emory University’s Osher Lifelong Learning Institute and at 
Georgia Gwinnett College, formerly Georgia Perimeter College. We 
will announce the choice and share a synopsis and review on the 
Thursday prior when they are released. Dinner next door at Apres 
Diem will follow, and we will return to The Temple by 8:30 pm. The 
cost is $20 and includes transportation, tickets and popcorn at the 
theater. Dinner purchased separately.

The Mitzvah of Welcoming— 
Join our Shalom Corps team! 
We read in Genesis that Abraham opened the 
door of his tent, welcomed in strangers as guests, 
washed their feet, fed them and took care of 
them. While we at The Temple don’t necessarily 
wash the feet of people who walk in our doors, we do 
strive to welcome them as guests and take care of them.

Meet Shalom Corps, a core group of friendly and helpful Temple 
members, dedicated to making every person who walks in our doors 
feel cared for. From first time visitor to founding member, we want 
to take great care of our guests.

Intrigued? We want to welcome you and invite you to join Shalom 
Corps! We are developing a core group of rotating greeters to 
welcome people at Friday night services. These greeters will provide 
5-star service within our Temple as they welcome attendees, engage 
in conversation and provide information about The Temple to those 
who seek it. 

Save the date for our first training session on Sunday, February 
12 from 1:00-2:00pm—open to anyone interested in being a part of 
Shalom Corps. At this meeting we will learn about how important and 
valuable we can be to guests visiting our Temple for the first time. 
We will learn how to make Shabbat feel like an experience from the 
moment a person enters our doors to the moment they leave. 

This meeting is open to anyone at The Temple who is interested 
in being a part of this team. It will last approximately one hour, 
and will be designed to be fun, light, interactive and informative. 
This session will not require a long-term commitment, and you can 
decide to opt-out after the meeting. 

While we hope you will join in person for the hands-on 
experiential experience, a zoom-in option is available.

If you would like to learn more but cannot attend the meeting, we 
will provide you with an informational packet. Last, but not least, as 
we welcome you to this meeting, we will have snacks and beverages 
for your eating pleasure!

For more information, please contact Cantor Tracey Scher at  
tscher@the-temple.org. We hope to see you there!

Cantor Tracey Scher’s Installation
Our sanctuary filled with more than 300 people to celebrate the 
installation of Cantor Tracey Scher and to hear Guest Speaker 
Rabbi Jeffrey Sirkman from Larchmont Temple. The dinner theater 
cantorial concert was a hit, too!

Photo Credit: Matt Pritchard
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Zaban Paradies Center— 
Spreading Light and  
Warmth during Winter
As we move closer to our holidays and 
winter’s longest night, let’s remember 
to spread light and warmth to those in our city who 
are often isolated and cold. ZPC provides the following 
services to help those experiencing homelessness in our 
community: Emergency Residential Services for Couples, 
Day Services, and Community Housing Assistance for 
Couples and Families. In this article, we will focus on  
Day Services.

Services Spotlight: Day Services 
Zaban Paradies Center provides a Day Services and 
Resource program to those experiencing homelessness 
or facing financial hardship. This program, currently 
offered on Monday and Thursday from 10 am to 2 pm, 
provides a refuge from the cold as well as wrap-around 
services. These services include access to showers, 
hygiene products, washers and dryers, light-touch case 
management, housing services, well-care visits, a hot 
meal, referrals to community services, and a place to rest 
for a few hours. Day Services and Resources are open to 
anyone experiencing homelessness in the city of Atlanta. 

D. Simms began coming to ZPC’s Day Services 
and Resource program in June. Simms has a physical 
disability, because of childhood abuse, which has made 
him vulnerable and afraid to be in a shelter or on the 
streets. He found ZPC to be a place of refuge and safety. 
Through Day Services, Simms developed relationships 
that helped him to build community and find a safe, 
supportive men’s residential program. 

In 2021, ZPC served over 130 people through Day 
Services. This is just one way that we have expanded our 
services to meet the greater need of those experiencing 
homelessness in our community. 

Ways to Support ZPC’s Programs
We are grateful for the continued support and partnership 
of The Temple. Here are ways you can help us to be a  
light to couples, families, and individuals in need in  
our community.
•	 To give safely and securely online, please visit  

www.zabanparadiescenter.org/ways-to-give
•	 To see our updated winter needs for our residents and 

the public experiencing homelessness please visit our 
website at www.zabanparadiescenter.org/ways-to-give 
and click on the Amazon Wish List link.

•	 We need year-round meal suppliers. To provide a meal, 
you can visit our website and connect with our signup 
sheet, or you can connect directly with Bea Feiman 
(404-841-7043, bfeiman@yahoo.com) or Bobbi Wilson 
(404-259-1489, bobbiwilson@gmail.com) 

•	 The Holidays will be upon us soon. Check out ways  
you and your family can be involved by visiting 
www.zabanparadiescenter.org/volunteer.

We Must Not Be Silent…
Continued from page 3.

any inaccurate information. For younger children, it is 
especially important to reassure them of their safety (by 
pointing out local safety measures). We may also wish 
to include values in our discussions to remind the of the 
importance of respect and tolerance in our own language 
and behaviors. And if your child encounters antisemitism, 
anti-Israel speech, or any form of hate at school, speak 
directly to principals and school leaders, and report larger 
incidents to the Anti-Defamation League. 

While it is always a good idea to monitor media for 
younger children, we must remember that our middle 
and high school teens and college students are constantly 
bombarded with hidden and blatant antisemitism and anti-
Israel propaganda on social media and on campus. Websites 
from the ADL, the American Jewish Committee, and the 
Union for Reform Judaism provide excellent resources for 
parents and teens about antisemitism and acts against 
Jews. And for college students, organizations such as 
StandWithUs (www.standwithus.com), local campus Hillels 
(www.hillel.org/about/countering-antisemitism-on-campus 
and www.reportcampushate.com) and the AJC’s Campus 
Library (www.ajc.org/campuslibrary) provide important 
resources for reporting incidents and learning how to 
advocate on campus. 

Sadly, antisemitism is not going away, and we as a 
Jewish community should not ignore it or hide. We are 
blessed by the hard work of our Temple security committee 
in conjunction with local and national Jewish security 
organizations and our Temple security team who keep 
our Temple and our educational programs safe for us all. 
Through a partnership between parents and our Temple 
educators, we can work to prepare and educate our children. 
And through this sacred teamwork, let us pray that 2023 is 
the year that ends antisemitism and hate.

Oseh shalom bimromav, Hu ya’aseh shalom, aleinu v’al kol 
Yisrael. May the One who creates peace on high bring peace 
to us and to all Israel. 

With wishes of peace and health  
in 2023 from my family to yours,

Rabbi Steven Rau
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RABBIS’  
DISCRETIONARY FUND
In Memory of:

Steve Alterman
Sandra & Gary Silver
Lillian Cohen
Bud Korman & Sandy Linver
Jason Coolik
Barbara & Alan Smith
Murray Director
Steve & Lori Director
Avery Fierman
Stan & Ellen Kessler
Phyllis Franco
Joan & Donald Brown
Morris W. “Buster” Frank
Dr. Milton & Cookie Frank 
Carol Isaacson
Deirdre & Eric Abrams
Sidney Katz
Dr. Sidney & Bernice Breibart
Kenny Kauffman
Sandra & Gary Silver
Beloved wife Elaine Koenig
Ron H. Koenig, MD
Ann Korman
Bud Korman & Sandy Linver
Elinor Levy
Liz & Jeff Levy
Sunnie Goldfarb Lichtenstein
Cheryl & Herb Orlansky
Ruth Kaufman Paskoff
Stephen M. Paskoff
Meyer Pike
Loretta & Hyman Shapiro
J. Sam Robin
Barbara Goodman
Mendel R. Romm. Jr.
Romm, Kepler &  

Arogetti Families
Our Papa (Mendel Romm)
Amy & Robert Arogetti family
Mike Rose
Marilyn Rose
Beloved husband, Darin Seldes
Sheri Seldes
Beloved husband, 
Jacob Shacter
Ruth Shacter
Myer Shapiro
Loretta & Hyman Shapiro
Michael Shlesinger
Ann Uhry Abrams
Joan & Donald Brown

Marilyn Gross
Jackie & Tony Montag
Mary Louise Sherman
Sandra & Gary Silver
Beloved husband,  
Sonny Shlesinger
Joyce Shlesinger
Beloved husband,  
Josh Shubin
Marilyn Shubin
Beloved husband,  
Dr. Evan Weisman
Nancy Weisman

In Honor of:
Recovery of Tom Asher
Marilyn Gross
Wedding of Janet Beerman  
& Ken Amitan
Janet Beerman
Rabbi Peter Berg for  
dedication & inclusion in 
Atlanta’s 500
Anonymous
In appreciation, Rabbi Berg
Randi Stillman
Our 55th Wedding Anniversary
Donald & Joan Brown
Mark Jacobson & Future
Karen & Michael Luscher
Mark Jacobson & his incredible 
history of work
Anonymous
Louis Lettes & Temple Board
Karen & Michael Luscher 
Our granddaughter’s,  
Emma Levy’s first birthday  
& Baby Naming
Randi & Sid Levy
Our daughter, Emmy Loft’s  
Bat Mitzvah
Sara & Evan Loft
70th Birthday of Diane Orenstein
Dr. & Mrs. Ronald Winston
Wedding of our son,  
Todd Orlansky to Julie Lavallee
Cheryl & Herb Orlansky
Wedding of our daughter,  
Shaina Plotkin to Joshua Taft
Cheryl & Jay Plotkin
20th Anniversary  
of Rabbi Rau
Sally & Sam Coolik
Paula & Roy Swartzberg
Our daughter Lilly’s  
Bat Mitzvah
Lauren & Andrew Shlossberg

Marriage of our son,  
Justin Steinfeld  
& Diana Yusupov
Shayna & Justin Steinfeld
B’nei Mitzvah of  
our grandchildren,  
Jacob & Lali Stillman
Joyce & Jay Schwartz

Donations:
Dr. William Jonas &  

Mrs. Mary Glein-Jonas

CANTOR’S 
DISCRETIONARY FUND
In Memory of:

Charlie Foley,  
Joya Scmidt’s beloved son
Janet & Milton Dortch
Sidnie Elizabeth Miller
Phyllis & Rolf Hahn
Sam J. Arnovitz
Cookie & Milton Frank

In Honor of:
Bat Mitzvah of our daughter, 
Lilly Schlossberg
Lauren & Andrew Schlossberg
Cantor Tracey Scher officiating 
our Wedding Ceremony
Sara Tasini & Peter Slag
B’nei Mitzvah of  
our grandchildren,  
Lali Stillman & Jacob Stillman
Joyce & Jay Schwartz
Cantor Tracey Scher
Patty & Doug Reid
Marc & Randy Hyman Shapiro
Jen & Stan Lowenstein
Bat Mitzvah of  
our daughter, Emmy
Sarah & Evan Loft

CANTOR DEBORAH 
HARTMAN MUSICIAN IN 
RESIDENCE FUND
In Memory of:

Mother, Irene Rothstein
Alfred Rothstein
Leon & Debbie Rothstein
Mark Rothstein  

& Barbara Morris
Pam, Daniel & Madison Bayer
Donna Rothstein
Dellalyn, Austin & Aurora 

Hermione Hogan
Grandmother,  
Della Feingold
The Rothstein Family

Irene Wolpert
Janet Wolf

BARBARA W. &  
BERTRAM L. LEVY  
FAMILY GARDEN FUND
In Memory of:

Louis K. Levy
Barbara & Bertram Levy
Jean Seligman Weinstock
Barbara & Bertram Levy
Michael Shlesinger
Barbara & Bertram Levy 

In Honor of:
Jackie Montag’s Birthday
Barbara & Bertram Levy

BROCKEY-ROTHSCHILD 
MEMORIAL  
INSTITUTE FUND
In Honor of:

Installation of  
Cantor Tracey Scher
Rachel & Jonathan Roth

BREMAN  
EDUCATION CENTER
In Memory of:

Rebecca Chalmers’ mother
Rachel Spasser & Leo Tucker
Leonard A. Silverman
Robert Silverman

In Honor of:
Rabbi Rau’s warm welcome
Judith & Alan Fishbein

Donations:
Andrea & Michael Leven
The O. Wayne Rollins 

Foundation

CARING  
CONGREGATION FUND
In Honor of:

Mark Jacobson
Randi Stillman

DR. MELVIN & BARBARA 
ABEND WEDDING 
ANNIVERSARY FUND
In Memory of:

Melvin Abend
Barbara Abend
J. Louis Kline
Barbara Abend
Pearl Kline
Barbara Abend
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ESTHER BLEICH 
SCHOLARSHIP FUND
In Memory of:

Michael Shlesinger
Dianne Ratowsky
Evelyn Greene
Natalie & George Greene
Harry Peters
Natalie & George Greene

In Honor of:
Marriage of Janet Beerman  
& Ken Amitin
Dianne Ratowsky

HASKELL BOYTER 
MEMORIAL MUSIC FUND
In Honor of:

Bob Lenhard’s Birthday
Nancy & Jim Dykhouse
Matt & Jenny Boyter “Merry 
Christmas & Happy Holidays”
Joan & Donald Brown

HOLLAND YOUTH  
LIBRARY FUND
In Memory of:

Michael Shlesinger
Barbara & Alan Smith 
Jacob Haas
Ellen & Jack Holland
Peter Mallen
Ellen & Jack Holland

JACOB M. ROTHSCHILD 
SOCIAL JUSTICE 
INSTITUTE FUND
In Memory of:

Marsha Frauenthal
Elizabeth Long
Hollis & Matt Frauenthal
Lila & Doug Hertz
Allison J. Koenig
Susan & Matthew Richardson

George Palevsky
Ruth & Larry Menter
Martin Sherman
Randi Stillman
Melanie Goodman Eckstein
Jack N. Rosenthal

JUDITH L.  
KIRSCHNER FUND
In Honor of:

Sidney Kirschner’s Birthday
Debra & Joseph Berger

LENORE E. &  
BURTON M. GOLD 
MEMORIAL FUND
In Memory of:

Marice Katz
Barbara Friedland Gold

LOWENSTEIN YOUTH 
SCHOLARSHIP FUND
In Memory of:

Michael Shlesinger
Jen & Stan Lowenstein
Joel & Irwin Lowenstein

In Honor of:
Happy Chanukah to  
Joel & Irwin Lowenstein
The Family of  

Ruthie Shor
Rabbi Rau’s Anniversary  
at The Temple
Jen & Stan Lowenstein

LYNNE & HOWARD 
HALPERN  
ENDOWMENT FUND
In Memory of:

Michael Shlesinger
The Temple Board  

of Trustees
Spring & Tom Asher
Joyce & Henry Schwob

Yvonne Teichman
The Temple Board  

of Trustees
Morton Engel
Stephanie & Marshall Abes
Dan Garson
Lynn Garson
Jeffrey Shoap
Sally C. Forest
Dora S. Smith
Barbara & Alan Smith
Milton Garber
Brenda & Joel Shavin
Doris Katten Lawrence Tilis
Sue & Chuck Tilis
Louis Pintchuck
Terry G. Ney
Mary E. Smith
Theodore “Ted” Reisman
Terry Bordan
Marice Katz
Spring & Tom Asher
John Hirsch
Nancy Hirsch
Diane Guzy Gup
Nancy Hirsch

In Honor of:
Conversion of  
Lynne Steindel
Sylvia Friedman
Shirley Rich

Donations:
Susan Locker Delin  

& Stephen Delin
Daniel S. Margolis
David Grover

MARION & BURT 
SOBELSON FAMILY FUND
In Memory of:

Kenny Kaufman
Paula & Roy Swartzberg

PIKE FAMILY ORGAN FUND
In Honor of:

Billie Guthman’s Birthday
Bea Feiman

PRAYERBOOK &  
WORSHIP ENRICHMENT
Donations:

Susan Locker-Delin  
& Stephen Delin

SENIOR 
TRANSPORTATION FUND
In Memory of:

Michael Shlesinger
Marjorie Holland

In Honor of:
Speedy Recovery to Tom Asher
Marjorie Holland
Speedy Recovery to Jackie Wolf
Marjorie Holland
Karen Paz on her honor
Marjorie Holland

SONIA’S  
PLAYGROUND FUND
In Honor of:

B’nei Mitzvah of  
Jacob Stillman & Lali Stillman
Cathy & Steven Fox
Anta Romm

TEMPLE SINGERS FUND
In Memory of:

Dr. Jerome J. Rubin
Amy & Jeff Rubin

UKRAINE  
FAMILY PROJECT
In Honor of:

Cindy Zeldin
Bonita Edelberg
Darryl Zeldin

Kroger Community Rewards
It’s easy and it doesn’t impact your savings! To enroll, visit kroger.com 
with your Kroger Plus card handy. Create an account or sign in to your 
existing account, then enroll by searching our NPO number: ST889. 
To verify you are enrolled correctly, The Temple’s name, “The Temple: 
THE HEBREW BENEVOLENT CONGREGATION,” will appear on the 
right side of the page. Enrollment takes up to 7 days before you start 
earning towards The Temple community rewards.

Support The Temple when you shop!
AmazonSmile
Shop on AmazonSmile and make contributions 
to The Temple with every purchase. Please visit  
smile.amazon.com/ch/58-0835812 and change 
the way you shop!
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Donations:
Joan & Robert Dokson

WEINBERG EARLY 
LEARNING CENTER FUND
In Memory of:

Michael Shlesinger
Denny Marcus & Andre Schnabl

In Honor of:
Rabbi Steven Rau’s  
20 years at The Temple
Annetta Kornblum
Sarah Shinsky, WELC Director
Joyce Bihary
Lynne & Jan Saperstein
Janet Lavine  

& Rick Williams
Annetta Kornblum

WEINBERG EARLY 
LEARNING CENTER  
TPA CHANUKAH 
FUNDRAISER
Donations:

Marcy & James Solmson

ZABAN  
PARADIES CENTER
In Memory of:

Michael Shlesinger
Toby Holzer
Barbara Friedland Gold
Darin Seldes
Barbara Friedland Gold
Maurice Katz
Gail Ripans & Family
Sheila Goldman Jernigan
Gail Ripans & Family
John Spear
Eric & Jennifer Sender
Max & Sharon Cohen
Gail Ripans & Family
Alfred Birdsall
Gail Ripans & Family
The Yahrzeit of  
Julian M. Asher
Jeff & Amy Asher
The Yahrzeit of  
Anne Dokson
Robert & Joan Dokson
The Yahrzeit of  
David Baker
Betsy Baker
The Yahrzeit of  
Fredric Mark Wolf
Jo Ann Rau

In Honor of:
Rabbi Steven H. Rau
Barbara Friedland Gold
Diane Ratowsky
Barbara Friedland Gold
Emmy Loft’s  
Bat Mitzvah
Eric & Jennifer Sender
Isaiah Goldstein’s  
Bar Mitzvah
Gail Ripans & Family
The Birthday of  
Sue Tancill
Elizabeth Levine
The Birthday of  
Cecile Prager
Elizabeth Levine
Billie Guthman

Donations:
John & Polly  

Sparks Foundation
Mary Allen Lindsey  

Branan Foundation
Georgia Health Foundation
Joseph B. & Lena B. Jacobs 

Philanthropic Fund
Susan Grant  

Charitable Fund
Phyllis & Eliot Arnovitz 

Charitable Foundation 
Scott & Susan Edlein
Jackie Garson Howard
Lawrence & Huong Siegel
Fred Schuster &  

Robin Hutchinson
George & Natalie Greene
Lloyd Eason
Terry Green Ney
Philip & Fredricka Kahn
Max Alligood & Joy Rousso
Larry & Marilyn Margolis
Neal Miller
Bec Cranford
Richard & Linda Davis
Keren Waranch
Julie Miccichi
Joanna Genser
Jennifer Greenberg
Dianna Lueke
Michelle Odonelle
Ephrat Lipton
Michelle Shlansky
James & Adrianne Butler
Jessica Kraitzick
Bibi LeVine
Connie Hartley
Mia Spolan 

Temple Israel Trips 2024

Now more than
ever, we need

israel and
israel needs us!

save the date:
join us on march 19

to learn more.

Teen: June 2-16
Family: June 12-24

Adult: June 8-9

Additional information  
coming next month.
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SAVEtheDATE!

Invitation and details to follow.

Committee Chair: Patty Reid; Honorary Chairs: Kent Alexander, 
Lauren Grien, Doug Hertz, and Janet Lavine.

PLEASE CONSIDER HONORING MARK 
AT ONE OF THE FOLLOWING LEVELS:

All sponsorship levels include tickets to the event for 
sponsors plus immediate family members. Your generosity 

will be recognized in event publicity. 

 INDIVIDUAL TICKETS ARE AVAILABLE FOR $18 EACH.

$1,000+
to honor  
Mark’s  

dedicated  
service

$500
to honor  
Mark’s  

extraordinary  
leadership

$250
to honor  
Mark’s  

continuous  
mentorship

ONLINE: www.the-temple.org/mark

BY PHONE: 404-873-1731

BY MAIL: The Temple, Attn: Mark Jacobson Celebration 
1589 Peachtree St. NE, Atlanta, GA 30309

SIGN UP!

CELEBRATE THE TEMPLE’S 
L E G E N D A R Y

Mark Jacobson 
RETIRING AFTER 45+ YEARS!

SUNDAY, MARCH 19, 2023 @  5PM
Festivities will include a program, followed by a celebratory supper.

Non-Profit
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U.S. Postage
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Atlanta, GA
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